Village of New Holland
January 9, 2019
6:30 p.m.
Roll Call:  Mike Rodgers, Joni McAllister, Steve Andersen, Vaughn Whiteman and Andy Evers.
Treasurer Laura Rose, President Dan Dean and Clerk Annie Coers also present.
Secretary’s report: Minutes read and Vaughn Whiteman makes motion to approve and Andy Evers seconds motion. 
Roll Call: Joni McAllister, Mike Rodgers, Steve Andersen, Vaughn Whiteman  and Andy Evers.
Treasurer’s Report: Current bills reviewed and discussed.  Mayor Dean asks Laura what rate her annual salary is being paid.  Laura reports she is at $250.00 a month for each year.   
Vaughn White makes motion to approve bills and Mike Rodgers seconds the motion.
Roll call taken and all present voted yes.
OLD BUSINESS
Buchholz property:  Water line for property will need to be done.  Septic was being replaced and RIce Excavating hit the existing water line.  Bruce will pay half the cost and village will pay the other half.  Will have to tap into the service along across the road.  Blake would like an estimate for the repairs.   He is still working on septic system.
All of our lines are on the Village’s right of way.  Minutes will be provided to Blake for December’s meeting.
Water project:  PER is being presented by Ted LeBelle.  Dan states they have come to the conclusion the system will leave very little residue.  There is some waste that will need to be hauled away. 
The goal is to come up with a recommended plan that the village is in favor of.  Ted hopes to finalize an agreement on the PER with all the costs outlined. 
Kim Albers, Dan Dean, Steve Andersen and Ted La Belle did go over the technical parts of the testing, etc.
In viewing the PER provided by Ted the green water lines are the lines that help get rid of the dead end lines except on the west side and will gIve better circulation.  On West  Delevan Street two 2 inch lines and a 4 inch line were ran 15 years ago.  Now there will be three 3 inch  lines down that street.  They suggest to connect the 3 customers to the 4 inch line and abandon the 2 inch line.
Tank and treatment plant near existing water tower or down by well 3 and 4.
Recommendation was to put it all down by well 3 and 4.
We would be casing pipes across Route 10.  There will be 10 to 15 lines.  There is a component that will replace any lead that still exists in lines.  We would be ahead of the game on that issue.
Treatment, well and water tower.  With a 60 thousand capacity for the tower we would be safe for usage levels.  However, .  an additional 5% for 75 thousand gallons.  The well and treatment bldg we need a new well.  It can go down to deeper formation or stay in shallow formation but there will be higher nitrates.  Whichever treatment system we select will determine the depth.
Nitrate removal - Ion exchange system. 
Two mfg contacted.  Ad Edge and Wes Tech (Microvi).  Microvi would have to be a pilot program.  They might make an exception of the 1 year pilot.
Ted did get a confirmation today that waste water will be produced on the 
Wes Tech system.  It uses man made pellets that produce bacteria. This  system and  
technology looks much better.    Ad Edge also produces 300 or 400 gallons of waste.
Microvi doesn’t create any waste.  It has to have a filter.  They don’t know if EPA will require a sand filter after it which will have some waste. 
These systems are 2 to 3 times more expensive because it requires the use of 3 or 4 chemicals. It is also controlled by computers or sensors which will need to be monitored.  
New Well 5 would be in the same shallow well aquifer.  
2 of the 3 use a recycle system.  Then only 10 to 15 % need to be hauled off.  It is eligible for grant funding.  It is around 50k dollars plus installation costs.  It will in the long haul save us money.
Build a lagoon and let it settle out, it would need to be settled out.  Since there aren’t any ditches around that we would have to run a line to.   
CMT would recommend we to go with the iron removal system with the recycle.
They have prepared 4 alternatives.  It’s present value cost.  It’s a way to take capital cost and future cost and bring it back to a present value.  
We need to look at the long term expense of the project.  Going with the iron removal by far is the best long term solution.    Dan mentions on the tower we will have a stirator that will circulate the water in the tank.  The mixer will cost about $20,000 but it keeps stagnant water from being left at the top.  Keeps chlorine cycled.
Steve did ask about a standby generator.  Estimate is $40,000.00 with automatic transfer switch.   It will be in the estimate.
If we go the iron way we will be totally abandoning well #4.
Keeping 1 and 2.  Then the water will be cycled with the water we use.
Plan 1 nitrate removal with ion exchange (water softener) Total estimated project costs $3,237,00.00 (Construction cost 2464,00.00  and Non Construction $773,000.00)
Plan 2 NItrate Biological Treatment and Tank 
Plan 3 Iron removal system without recycle
4 iron removal system with recycle built in
Estimates are with a 4% per year increase, two year projected turnaround.
50x30 building for treatment plant. 
Meters - Ted recommends to go over  the pros and cons.  Once you put in a meter and start charging more for water residents will tend to lower their use.  Every customer would have a base cost then you have a portion per 1000 gallons that each customer uses.  Set a gallon limit for the base cost. 
For example, Taylorville increased rates by 25% in 2 to 3 years.  Everyone went to conserving.  They didn’t have enough revenue in the first 3 years as expected.  So they had to raise the rates again to cover it.  
Deland put meters in that were automated.  They had metering before.
Reviewed and discussed PER and 4 plans. 
Estimates only because O&M costs would vary based on current numbers only.
Andy asks how much longer before Wells # 1 and # 2 will need to be replaced.   We are pulling 4 now because of nitrates and 3 is almost 40  years old.  
Plan 1 will produce  more gallons of wastewater.  We will be charged for they dumping.
We could put in a small well, smaller tank, two wells in that are half as big we could be short on water if the tank is down and running off wells..  Last year we were running 3 and 4 blended.  They tested low in nitrates.  
Evers,  Whiteman, Andersen and Rodgers all select  plan #4.   Andy Evers wants to know the last time well #3 has ran.   Steve says it runs every month.  #3 doesn’t have any nitrate problems.  Andy questions putting new well in near number 4.  Ted LeBelle says the depth will allow a safe level.  Mason City wells are down at 200 feet with no nitrate issues.
Dan Dean will get with Lynn Armstrong tomorrow to discuss the two plans and our questions for Rural Funding.
Ted does suggest positioning the new well further away.  Andy asks if new well can be put in near well #1 and #2.  There would need to be new lines put in.  Ted does know the aquifer is near where well #3 is located.  
Ted is familiar with Taylorville Illinois’  wells and they are 60 and 80 foot deep and the nitrates are high there too.
Last year we were running 3 and 4 blended.  They tested low in nitrates.  
Laura Rose reports that the 4th quarter done by next month and w-2’s will be mailed.  
Laura asks about online banking access to pay bills.  Vaughn oks the approval to give her access and Mike Rodgers seconds the motion.  

Once the Board approves the bills the Treasurer does have permission to transfer from one account to the other.    Dan asks that we have monthly reports at meetings showing funds balances.  This will allow all to know about transferring of funds and when to rollover Cd’s.
NEW BUSINESS
None.
Motion to adjourn meeting made by Andy Evers.
Minutes of meeting prepared by Clerk Coers
